
Greens Committee Monday 1 Dec 1913 

Present:- Messers H G Hall, T Dean, R Brown, H Slatter  

 

The progress of the work on the course was discussed. 

 

Mr Brown proposed that Butcher be put in charge of the course. After some discussion it was 

decided to leave this matter over for the present. 

General Committee Monday 1 Dec 1913 

Present: -Mr Kenworthy in the chair. 

Messrs T Dean, I Dearnaley, A Morris, T F Kershaw, W H Andrew, R Whitworth, H G Hall , H Slatter 

 

Minutes if Previous Meeting read and confirmed, 

 

Dr Hilton’s offer to defray the expense of a clock. Mr Kenworthy and Mr Hall were recommended to 

try and buy a plain clock for the hall and a clock for the Club Room out of the £10 offered. 

 

Shelters: The estimate of £11.10/- for each shelter was more than the Committee had anticipated 

and it was decided to leave the matter for the present. 

 

Extra assessment of land over agricultural rate. It was proposed by Mr Kershaw and seconded by Mr 

Andrew that half the amount of the extra assessment be offered to the farmers. Mr Kenworthy to 

arrange with Gledhill and Mr H G Hall to arrange with Bowler. Passed. 

 

Piano Purchase. It was decided that members of the Committee obtain donations to the fund for 

purchasing a piano. 

 

Greens Committee Report:- Mr Kenworthy reported that the basic slag had arrived. He also promised 

to obtain some fertiliser for the greens. 

 

House Committee Report:- The Committee were of the opinion that the Whist Drive had been very 

successful. 

 

Applications for Membership. The following candidates were elected to membership of the Club. 

 

Mr Fred Hamer Beech Lawn, Audenshaw 

Mr Bates, 1 Chadwick St Ashton 

Mr Rupert Holland, Rosemount Ashton 

Dr Alexander, Bedford House, Ashton 

 

Also Mrs Bates of Chadwick St Ashton was placed on the list for vacancies in the ladies’ membership. 

 

It was decided to make arrangements for the installation of the telephone. The Secretary read out a 

balance statement of income and expenditure of the Club up to the 21st November 1913 which 

showed income as £653.10.3 and the expenditure £1189.2/-, 

With the loan fund received of £558. 

 



The balance on hand was £20.3.11.  

 

It was decided to try and raise £200 more in loans to meet the expenditure to March next. 

 

H Parnaby 

Chairman 

6th Jan 1913. 

 

 

 


